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Executive	Board	

	
	 	 	State	President		

	
		

	
	 	 	Happy	New	Year	everyone!			

	
	
Happy	New	Year	everyone!		The	year	2020	was	bittersweet	…	I’m	glad	it’s	
over,	but	it	seemed	like	it	never	happened	…	like	stepping	off	the	bus	too	
early	or	finding	ourselves	at	the	wrong	stop.		Maintaining	enthusiasm	has	
been	a	real	challenge,	but	planning	for	the	next	year	brings	high	hope.		All	we	
can	do	is	to	keep	moving	forward,	knowing	that	eventually	we	will	get	to	our	
destination.		Just	think	how	exciting	it	will	be	to	see	each	other	in	person	
again!		Oh	the	hugs	we’ll	give	and	receive!!	
		
Please	be	sure	to	write	Winter	Meeting	on	your	calendar	for	Saturday,	
February	20.		We	plan	to	start	at	10:00	am,	but	will	probably	open	earlier	so	
you	have	a	chance	to	chat	with	each	other	first.		On	the	agenda	will	be	a	fun	
workshop	presented	by	our	energetic	Workshop	Coordinator,	Patty	
Anderson.		Also	on	the	Agenda	will	be	the	list	of	candidates	for	2021-2022,	
information	regarding	the	2021	State	Convention	and	other	important	
reports.			You	won’t	want	to	miss	it!	
		
	
Linda	Gratteri	
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1st	Vice	President	
		
	
It	is	finally	a	new	year!	I	know	it	has	been	a	challenge	to	recruit	members	
in	2020.	However,	we	do	have	two	members	who	have	joined	in	this	ESA	
year	and		were	not	reported	in	the	last	issue	of	the	Grapevine.	They	are	
Mikki	End,	Delta	Epsilon,	LaGrande	and	Angie	Nielsen,	who	joined	on-line.	
			
Although	I	know	we	will	all	be	so	happy	when	we	can	see	each	other	face	
to	face	again,	there	are	new	ideas	we	can	use	now	to	enjoy	each	other	&	
continue	to	recruit	new	members.		Below	you	will	find	information	
provided	by	our	IC	Membership	Chair,	Tracy	Swanson:			
		
Mar	26:	ESA	national	Bingo	recruitment	party/demonstration	
This	online	Bingo	event	will	demonstrate	how	to	use	free	Bingo	card	
generator	and	Bingo	number	calling	software	so	chapters	can	host	a	fun	
party	for	members	and	guests.	Anyone	may	attend	but	must	individually	
register	to	receive	instructions:	www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ESABingo.	
Registration	deadline	is	March	12th.	
		
Ideas	for	safer	Valentine’s	Day	activities		
www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ESALife.		
		
I	will	be	attending	the	virtual	ESA	Leadership	Conference	Feb	26-27th	as	
your	incoming	State	President.	This	is	a	reminder	that	any	ESA	member	
can	now	attend	the	meeting.	Information	is	available	at	
www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/Leadership.	
		
Our	ESA	year	is	moving	rapidly	and	I	am	beginning	to	appoint	State	Board	
Committee	positions.	If	you	have	an	interest	in	any	of	these	positions,	
please	contact	me.	I	would	love	to	get	you	involved	in	2021-2022.		
		
	
Debbie	Sanguras		



	
Jr	Past	President,		
Disaster	Chair	
	
	
I	hope	this	finds	all	of	you	doing	well.		I	
personally	had	a	really	hard	time	writing	
this	article.		I	want	to	be	positive	and	
uplifting	for	my	sisters,	yet	am	having	a	
hard	time	feeling	that	way	these	days.		I	
think	we	need	each	other	more	than	
ever.		I	can’t	wait	until	we	can	see	each	
other	in	person	again.		I	won’t	know	
exactly	what	to	do.		I’m	not	sure	where	
my	makeup	kit	is,	and	I	realize	I	pretty	
much	wear	the	same	2	or	3	outfits	all	the	
time.		We	won’t	mention	whether	the	
scales	are	reading	differently.	
	
Anyway,	I	do	have	a	concern	about	the	
Disaster	Fund.		I	have	only	received	1	
donation	this	year	so	far.		I	know	some	
chapters	do	these	donations	in	Feb,	but	
looking	back	at	past	years,	there	had	
been	a	steady	stream.		I	will	have	a	
basket	for	Winter	Meeting	and	
Convention	that	hopefully	people	will	
support.		Anyway,	I	look	forward	to	
seeing	you	on	ZOOM	at	Winter	Meeting.	
	
	
Marsha	Klosterman	
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2nd	Vice	President	
	
	
Well,	this	year	didn’t	start	the	way	I	thought	
it	would.	That	being	said,	Oregon	ESA	
members	have	really	been	stepping	up	and	
volunteering	to	run	for	an	elected	board	
office.	This	is	going	to	be	a	fun	board!		I	
mean,	really!	With	Debbie	as	president,	how	
could	it	not	be	fun?	If	you	would	like	to	join	
in	the	fun,	you	can	still		volunteer	as	the	
deadline	is	February	1st.	If	you	are	a	chapter	
president	and	know	of	someone	in	your	
chapter	who	would	be	a	great	addition	to	
the	board,	please	let	me	know.	
	
Now	is	the	time	to	start	thinking	about	
submitting	your	Chapter	for	the	
Outstanding	Chapter	Award	which	is	due	
April	1st.	The	Outstanding	Chapter	Award	
Guidelines	as	well	as	the	Officer	Nomination	
Form	are	in	the	state	yearbook	and	
available	on	line	at	www.oregonesa.org			
You	can	call	me	at	541-991-7906	or	contact	
me	by	email	at	julie541@msn.com.	
	
Finally,	I	would	like	to	thank	all	of	you	for	
your	prayers,	thoughts,	paper	cards,	e-
cards,	texts,	and	emails	wishing	my	James	a	
speedy	recovery.	His	heart	may	be	mending,	
but	it	is	filled	with	love	and	thanks.	I	am	also	
doing	very	well.	My	kids,	family,	friends,	and	
my	Delta	Gamma	Sisters	keep	me	balanced.	
	
	
	
	
Hugs	to	you	all!	
Julie	
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	 	 	Treasurer	
	
	
	

	 	 	What	a	“Journey	of	the	Heart”	2020	was,	our	journey	took	many	of	us	
	 	 	through	ups	and	downs,	through	love	and	fun	but	also	through	 	
	 	 	heartbreaking	paths.	I	want	to	take	a	quick	moment	and	thank	you	all	for	

your	love,	support,	and	kind	words	with	the	passing	of	my	parents.	Mom	loved	the	cards	and	
out	poring	of	love,	I	feel	fortunate	she	introduced	me	to	ESA.	I	knew	without	a	doubt	that	you	
were	all	there	if	we	ever	needed	anything	and	I	feel	truly	blessed	to	have	everyone	of	you	on	
this	Journey	of	life	with	me.		
	
But	as	ever	true,	a	new	day	comes	and	we	start	again,	for	that	is	our	purpose	in	this	life.		
Continue	on,	making	each	day	a	little	better	for	our	family,	friends,	and	all	who	need	us	
	
Thank	you,	Connie	
	
	
	
Treasurers	Report		
	
Chapter	Presidents	and	treasurers	please	confirm	you	have	paid	IC	DUES,	they	need	to	be	paid	
so	your	chapter	can	vote	at	convention.	I	have	a	list	if	you	are	unsure.	I	can	always	contact	
brendsmeyer@gamail.com	with	any	questions.		
	
A	little	housekeeping	activity.	Please	be	sure	to	check	your	roster	in	the	presidents	book	and	
confirm	it	shows	the	correct	member	count	for	your	chapter,	then	confirm	you	have	paid	state	
dues	for	every	member.		I	have	a	few	chapters	that	have	paid	for	less	than	the	roster	count	and	
guess	what???		A	few	that	have	paid	more,	I	think	those	chapters	have	new	members	but	I	just	
want	to	send	an	accurate	account	to	the	credentials	committee.		Thank	you	for	your	help	with	
this	update.			
	
Included	below	is	a	treasurer’s	report.		Please	contact	me	if	you	have	any	questions	or	
concerns.	
	
	
$$$$$$	Connie	$$$	
	
	
	
	

Editors	Note:	Treasurer’s	Report	is	attached	
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CORRESPONDING	SECRETARY			
		
Hello	all.			
	
Hope	you	had	a	good	holiday	even	with	all	the	COVID		
restrictions.		Hope	you	are	ready	for	our	ZOOM	WINTER	MEETING.				
It	will	be	good	to	see	all	your	smiling	faces.			
Remember	the	date	is	February	20th.			
		
So		good	to	hear	that	we	are	actually	planning	a	real	person	to	person	Convention	in	Hood	River	
in	June.				Looking		forward	to	that	for	sure.	
		
Remember	if	you	have	any	other	corrections	to	Linda’s	Yearbook	please	let	me	know	and	I	will	
get	the	information	out.			In	the	meantime	stay	safe	and	healthy.	
		
Alpha	Omicron	–	Madras	

	Louise	Muir 	PO	Box	533	and	home	113	SE	F	St,	Madras	OR		97741	
	
		
Cheers!!!!	
Pat	Stupur	
	
	
	
	
	Editors	Note:	From	Pat	-	As	the	cost	of	Linda’s	yearbook	was	only	$7.25,	please	let	me	know	if	

you	feel	you	may	have	paid	too	much.	Thanks	Pat	you		

Workshop	Chair	
	
	
What	a	year	it	has	been!!	
	
Thank	you	to	all	my	ESA	friends	for	joining	us	for	the	workshop	to	make	sure		
we	could	all	ZOOM	into	the	year	learning	new	things.	Congratulations	to	our		
two	workshop	winners	Jill	Rankin	and	Marsha	Klosterman.	Your	prizes	have	arrived	at	my	place	
and	will	be	headed	your	way	at	the	end	of	the	month.	
	
As	we	all	Zoom	to	Winter	Meeting	and	take	our	next	adventure	on	our	“Journey	of	the	Heart”,	
we	will	be	approching	our	next	workshop	a	little	differently.		You	will	see	an	email	titled	
“Adventure	Challenge”	in	February.	It	will	be	your	“homework”	for	the	Winter	Meeting.	There	
will	be	a	deadline.	This	will	result	in	a	winner	that	will	be	selected	by	a	panel	of	my	choosing.	
There	will	be	another	winner	selected	LIVE	during	our	Zoom	Winter	Meeting.	Can’t	wait!	
	
Patty	Anderson	



General	Board	
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ESA	Foundation	Counselor	
	
	
HAPPY	NEW	YEAR	TO	EVERYONE	AND	HOPE	FOR	A	NEW	BEGINNING	FOR	ALL	THIS	YEAR.	
		
SCHOLARSHIP	SEASON	AND	IT’S	CRUNCH	TIME.	
		
THIS	IS	THE	LAST	MONTH	FOR	APPLICATIONS	AND	AS	OF	DECEMBER	31st,	WE	HAVE311	NEW	
ACCOUNTS	AND	704	COMPLETED/PAID	APPLICATIONS,	AND	THIS	IS	DOWN	FROM	LAST	YEAR.	
		
I	HAVE	SENT	OR	CALLED	AS	MANY	SCHOOLS	TO	LET	THEM	HAVE	THE	WEB	SITE	FOR	
SCHOLARSHIPS	IN	HOPES	TO	GET	MORE	STUDENTS	TO	APPLY.	
SO	MANY	NOT	BEING	USED	AND	SUCH	A	SHAME	FOR	THE	MONEY	TO	JUST	SET	THERE	NOT	
BEING	USED.	
		
APPLICATION	WINDOW	CLOSES	AT	11;00	PM	MST	ON	FEBRUARY	1,2021.	
		
THANK	YOU	CAROLYN	FOR	GETTING	THE	INFORMATION	OUT	EARLIER	FOR	ME,	YOU	ARE	
SUPER.	ALSO	A	THANK	TO	SU	McDONELL		FOR	HER	HELP.	YOU	ARE	TRUE	FRIENDS.	THANK	YOU	
BOTH.	
		
I	MISS	SEEING	EVERYONE	AND	GETTING	SPEICAL	HUGS	AND	SEEING	EVERYONES	SWEET	
SMILES,	PLEASE	TAKE	CARE	AND	HOPE	WE	CAN	BE	TOGETHER	AGAIN	REAL	SOON.	
		
	
HUGS	TO	ALL.	
BARB	MOSS,	OREGON	STATE	COUNSELOR	



8	

Easter	Seals	Chair		
	
	
Hello	to	all	of	you	out	there.		As	I	write	this	the	sun	is	shining	in	my	window	and	my	
spirits	are	lifted	up.		It’s	been	a	pretty	dreary	stretch.		I	am	hoping	for	a	few	more	days	
with	some	sunshine	or	at	least	not	much	rain	so	I	can	go	outside	and	trim	plants	a	bit.		
The	weather	has	been	warm	enough	that	a	lot	of	things	are	sprouting	out	ready	for	
spring	already.		Ha!	Little	do	they	know.			
	
I	am	hoping	that	Easter	Seals	will	be	able	to	share	in	our	Winter	meeting	with	a	video	or	
a	virtual	visit.		It’s	a	little	early	to	tell	about	tulips	and	golf	tournaments	but	I	am	sure	
they	have	something	up	their	sleeves	that	we	can	help	with.	
	
Just	a	reminder	that	your	Chapter’s	Easter	Seals	Report	is	due	to	me	by	April	1st.		You	
can	find	it	on	page	38	of	the	State	President’s	yearbook.		I	am	hoping	to	get	one	from	
all	of	you	but	I	know	about	expectations	and	won’t	hold	my	breath.		Just	will	keep	on	
hoping.		You	can	send	it	to	me,	Karen	McNeil,	at	6694	SE	Furnberg	St.,	Milwaukie	OR	
97222,		or	email	to	mcneilka13@gmail.com.	
	
You	can	call	me	if	you	have	?’s	at	503-724-0020	or	text	me	at	that	same	number.		
Please	know	that	I	don’t	always	answer	my	phone	if	I	don’t	know	who	is	calling	so	
please	leave	a	message,	and	I	will	get	back	to	you.	
	
	
Hope	your	days	are	filled	with	sunshine.	
Karen	McNeil	

GAVELS	AUXILIARY	
	
	
Although	the	Gavels	haven't	been	meeting	during	this	pandemic,	we	still	have	been	
taking	care	of	business.		Just	recently,	we	had	a	virtual	vote	on	the	ESA	Foundation	
bylaw	changes	and	we	have	also	prepared		for	our	50/50	ticket	sales.		Remember,	this	
project	is	a	fundraiser	for	scholarships	to	help	our	Oregon	students	so	please	support	
us	as	much	as	you	can.		The	tickets	are	still	only	6/$5.00,	or	you	can	get	a	packet	of	18	
for	only	$15.00.		If	you	would	like	to	get	some,	please	contact	me	or	any	member	of	the	
Gavels	and	we	will	be	sure	to	get	them	right	out	to	you.		The	drawing	will	be	held	
during	our	State	Convention	in	June.		Thank	you.	
	
	
Joy	Serkowney	
Gavels	Chair	
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Chaplain	
	
Alpha	Upsilon.	Hillsboro	(Nov	2020)	
Linda	Gratteri	had	Anterior	C4-5	Discectomy	Fusion	on	Nov	19th,	has	in	
the	hospital	only	1-2	days	and	is	doing	much	better	now.	
33779	SW	Laurel	Rd,	Hillsboro,	OR	97123	
Lindagratteri@gmail.com	
	
	
Delta	Xi,	Portland	(Dec	2020)	
Karen	Hertl	had	to	have	another	surgery.	After	her	hip	replacement	it	
broke	her	femur.	She	went	to	a	rehab	place	after	surgery.			
Donna	Cassidy	lives	across	the	street	and	has	been	helping	her.		
5625	NE	Thompson,	Portland	OR	97213	
	
	
Beta	Eta,	Sutherlin	(Dec)	
Doris	Russell,	life	active	member,	passed	away	Dec	10,	2020.		She	joined	
ESA	March	1,	1972	in	Portland,	49	years	ago	and	has	held	many	chapter	
and	state	offices.		Doris	was	preceeded	by	her	husband	Doug.	
Notes	can	be	sent	to	her	daughters,	Connie	Russell	&	Diane	and	son	Scott	
Russell	at	172	Val,	Sutherlin	OR	97479.		Connie’s	email	is	
cjrseattle@msn.com	
	
Omircron	Omega,	Portland	
Doris	Is	also	Lois	Fitzaimmons’	sister	1459	SW	23rd	Court,		
Gresham	OR	97080 	fiftynme@gmail.com	
	
	
Delta	Gamma,	Florence	(Jan)	
Julie	Rassmann’s	husband	James	had	a	heart	attack		
Wednesday	evening	Jan	6.		He	is	currently	in		
Corvallis	hospital	and	had	bypass	surgery	Friday	and		
is	recouping.			
83360	South	Cove	Dr,	Florence	OR	91739	
julie541@msn.com	
	
	
Gamma	Beta,	Grants	Pass	(Jan)	
Diane	Violette	passed	away	after	battling	pancreatic	cancer.	
Joe	Violette	1548	SW	Yucca	Dr,	Grants	Pass	OR	97527	
	
	
Carolyn	Warren	
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Parliamentarian	
	
	
The	Policy	and	Procedures	for	the	Oregon	
State	Council	have	been	updated	as	
approved	by	a	vote	at	the	Oregon	State	
Convention	in	2020.		The	changes	are	
concerning	Convention,	Leadership,	and	
Winter	Meeting.		They	should	be	added	to	
your	copy	of	the	By-laws	and	Standing	
Rules	in	your	2020-2021	President’s	Year	
Book.		If	you	have	any	questions,	please	
contact	me.	
	
	
Kathy	State	
Parliamentarian/Documents	Chairman	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Editor’s	Note:	Complete	copy	of	Policy	&	
Procedures	is	saved	on	the	ESA	Oregon	
Website.	

EDUCATIONAL	PROGRAM		-		"Journey	Of	
The	Heart"	
	
	
Are	you	having	fun	with	your	chapter's	
educational	program?		Have	all	the	members	
of	your	chapter	participated?		Hopefully,	
most	of	your	programs	have	been	completed	
by	now	because	the	time	to	do	them	is	
getting	short.		All	you	need	are	6	programs	to	
qualify	for	the	Gold	Link	award	or	up	to	9	
programs	if	your	chapter	wants	to	compete	
at	the	IC	level.		And	remember,	all	yearend	
educational	reports	must	be	sent	to	me	
postmarked	no	later	than	April	1st.	
	
I	am	so	looking	forward	to	seeing	what	you	
have	done	this	year	and	what	benefit	it	has	
been	to	your	chapter.		Please	don't	let	the	
submission	deadline	pass!	
	
	
Joy	Serkowney	
Educational	Director	

Philanthropic	Chair	
	
	
To	chapter	philanthropic	chairmen:		please	continue	to	keep	good	count	of	your	
chapter	members’	philanthropic	hours,	miles,	and	monetary	contributions.		It	is	a	good	
way	to	keep	in	touch	with	members.		This	is	a	difficult	time	to	be	in	charge	of	
philanthropic	endeavors.		Be	creative	and	enjoy	2021.	
		
	
Lynn	Hughes	
orcycler@mac.com	
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The	Oregon	Grapevine	Prospectus	
Debbie	Sanguras’	Presidential	Year	2021-2022	

		
Presented	by	Carolyn	Warren	&	Patty	Anderson	
		
1.	Propose	staying	with	four	(4)	issues	with	deadlines	of:	

	Jun	1,	Sep	1,	Jan	1,	and	Mar	1		
		
Additional	issues	can/may	be	sent	if	information	is	needed	to	be	shared	with	all.		
		
2.		Propose	cease	emailing	The	Grapevine	issues	out	to	all	members.	As	more	articles	are	
being	submitted	with	pictures,	graphics,	etc,	it	is	becoming	more	difficult	emailing	due	to	
various	emailing	programs	and	attachment	size	limits.			
		
Propose,	instead,	after	each	issue	is	uploaded	to	the	ESA	Oregon	website	an	email	will	be	
sent	to	all	members	announcing	issue	is	available	with	the	link	to	the	website.	
		
3.	Mailed	subscriptions	will	still	be	offered.		Propose	increasing	subscription	rate	from	
$15.00	per	year	to	$20.00.		Current	cost	for	2020-2021	per	issue	was	$4.00	however	there	is	
also	the	cost	of	mailing	envelopes	and	labels	that	is	not	included	in	that	amount.		Printing	
cost	is	also	increasing	as	more	Chairs,	Chapters,	&	Districts	are	sending	in	articles	and	
requests	to	have	additional	information	included	in	the	issues.			
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Chapter	Check-ins	

Delta	Xi,	Portland	
	
Happy	New	Year	to	all.		We	hope	that	
2021	is	going	to	be	a	much	better	
year	for	all	and	that	we	can	soon	
meet	in	person	again.		Delta	Xi	has	
tried	to	make	the	best	of	the	year	and	
are	conducting	our	meetings	through	
ZOOM.		That	has	been	a	learning	
experience	for	many	of	us,	but	we	are	
getting	better	at	it.		By	the	time	this	
has	finished,	we	will	be	professionals.	
	
We	have	been	busy	with	providing	
meals	for	both	the	HIV	Day	Center	
and	Jean’s	Place.		We	provided	items	
to	Easter	Seals	for	Vet	Kits,	and	have	
also	clipped	coupons	for	Hope	for	
Heroes.		Snowcap	received	items	for	
Christmas	Stockings	along	with	some	
cash	donations.		The	children	at	
Trillium	also	received	many	Christmas	
gifts.		We	designate	a	couple	of	drop	
off	spots	and	when	the	items	are	
there,	someone	picks	them	all	up	and	
delivers	them.		We	try	to	limit	contact	
as	best	as	we	can.	
	
Our	Christmas	Party	was	much	
different	this	year.		We	celebrated	via	
ZOOM.		We	toasted	each	other	and	
shared	our	secret	sister	gifts.		It	was	
so	fun	to	see	each	other’s	smiling	
faces.		We	hope	it	won’t	be	long	that	
we	can	gather	together	in	the	same	
room.	
	
	
Kathy	State	

Delta	Gamma,	Florence	
	
Since	we	were	not	able	to	hold	our	‘in	person’	
annual	auction,	our	major	fundraiser,	we	decided	
to	do	a	Facebook	and	letter	writing	campaign.	We	
succeeded	beyond	our	wildest	dreams!	We	will	be	
able	to	help	many	people	in	need	and	this	is	the	
year	for	it.	The	DG	Sisterhood	thanks	all	of	you	
who	helped	us	to	help	others!	
	
Please	save	this	date	November	13,	2021!	We	are	
already	booked	to	hold	our	Annual	Auction	at	the	
Florence	Events	Center.	
	
The	Delta	Gamma	Sisterhood	has	been	able	to	
keep	in	touch	through	our	ZOOM	meetings.	Lots	
of	laughs	and	friendship,	plus	we	get	the	work	
done,	as	well!	
	
Julie	Rassmann	
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Alpha	Upsilon,	Hillsboro	
	
Charlie	Brown,	Lucy,	Shroeder,	PigPen,	Linus,	Snoopy,	Woodstock,	the	rest	of	the	gang	and	
even	the	Red	Baron	have	kicked	out	the	year	2020,	forever	and	welcomed	in	a	very	hopeful	
2021.	
	
							Early	in	the	year,	2020,	Diane	Lewis	donated	a	5	day	vacation	at	the	Oasis	in	Palm	
Springs,	CA.	Information/flieers	were	distributed	and	bids	taken.	AND	THE	WINNER	IS:	
Sandy	Kucera,	our	AU	member	in	Arizona!	
	
							This	past	year	gave	us	an	opportunity	for	much	giving	by	our	chapter.	At	one	time,	it	
seemed	all	of	Oregon	was	on	fire!		About	290	homes	were	lost	in	the	community	of	Otis	on	
the	central	coast.	We	were	fortunate	to	be	able	to	help	2	single	people,	a	family	of	three,	
and	a	couple,.	A	friend	of	our	Pearl	Lushina’s	daughter,	Jenny,	had	a	friend	who	lost	
everything	in	the	Otis	fire.	We	were	happy	to	be	able	to	assist	these	Otis	residents,	Reuben	
and	Liana	Elizando	with	Safeway	cards,	Christmas	decorations,	two	home-made	quilts	and	
envelopes	of	money	from	our	members.	Liana	now	has	a	new	job	as	a	flagger	(often	a	very	
dangerous	job).	We	were	also	happy	to	also	help	Detroit	Firemen	from	our	Families	in	
Need.		
	
							As	a	chapter,	we	continued	to	meet	through	ZOOM,	although	we	prefer	in	person	and	
face	to	face,	hug	to	hug	meetings.	We	need	to	meet,	for	real,	for	our	mental	health,	right?!	
For	now,	we	continue	to	support	one	another	through	Acts	of	Kindness,	benefiting	Easter	
Seals,	calls	to	one	another,	sending	cards,	and	recently	we	have	initiated	monthly	bidding	
on	items	donated	by	members.	A	photo	is	shown	of	the	item	and	we	all	can	bid	on	it.		It’s	
fun	and	it	benefits	Easter	Seals	too!		
		
							Also,	Charlie	Brown	and	the	gang	(includes	us)	were	so	happy	for	the	Hope	for	Heroes	
Christmas	present	by	the	return	of	Army	National	Guard,	Delta	Co.	2-162,	Infantry!	Please	
keep	them	and	their	families	in	your	prayers	as	well	as	all	our	servicemen	and	women.	Join	
us	too	as	we	all	pray	for	a	COVID-free	world!	So	wear	your	mask/shield,	wash	hands	often	
and	most	of	all,	stay	well	and	be	kind	to	everyone.		
	
	
Patsy	McLean,	Publicity	Chair	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Editors	Note:	I’d	like	more	information	on	the	monthly	online	auctions.			
Are	you	doing	this	through	email?	Facebook?	How?	

Editors	Note:	Photos	on	next	page		
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Alpha	Upsilon,	Hillsboro	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	Liana	in	her	safety	vest,	she	just	
	 	 	 	 	 	started	a	new	job	as	a	flagger.	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 	 	Top	photos:	Ariel	view	before	and	after	the	Otis	fire.	
	 	 	Bottom	photos:	Supplies	donated	to	the	family	
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Alpha	Zeta,	Eugene	
	
	
Since	last	we	met,	we	have	had	more	
	disasters	to	round	out	the	year	of	2020.	
Our	December		Christmas	party		was	short		
and	sweet	as	we	are	a	bunch	of	“old	girls”		
and	are	not	anxious	to	get	COVID	or	to	pass	it	on	to	others.		Consequently,	
we	met	under	Joy	Serkowney’s	covered	patio,	exchanged	gifts	and	cards	
and	went	our	respective	ways	without	the	benefit	of	food	and	drink.		It	was	
fun	to	see	who	our	Secret	Sisters	were	and	just	to	see	each	other	again.		
	
We	continue	to	collect	pull	tabs	for	dialysis	and	coupons	for	Hope	for	
Heroes.	
	
We	continue	with	our	educationals.	In	January	we	traveled	with	Su,	Sandi	B	
and	Becky.		We	were	fortunate	to	visit	Italy	with	Su,	Egypt	with	Sandi	B.	and	
Panama	with	Becky.		These	ladies	painted	wonderful	pictures	of	their	
individual	“bucket	list”	journeys.		It	is	such	fun	to	visit	these	countries	
through	the	eyes	of	the	traveler!		Now	we	are	looking	forward	to	the	
journeys	we	will	take	with	Joy,	Sandy	D.	and	Jayne.	
	
For	our	meeting	on	January	13,	2021,	we	met	once		
again	at	Joy	Serkowney’s	covered	patio.		This	way		
we	can	keep	our	distances,	wear	our	masks	and		
Have	our	meeting.		It	was	sunny	once	again		
but	CHILLY!				
I	have	included	some	photos	for	your	edification.			
As	you	can	see,	we	are	cold.			
	
In	February	we	hope	to	continue	with	our	educationals.		A	river	cruise	in	
Germany	is	involved.		In	that	month,	we	are,	also,	looking	forward	to	a	
WVDC	meeting	and	our	state	Winter	Meeting	via	Zoom.	
	
The	first	two	weeks	of	January	have	been	interesting,	to	say	the	least,	so	we	
are	looking	forward	to	2022!!	
	
	
Hope	you	all	had	a	Happy	New	Year	and	are	healthy.		See	you	on	Zoom.	
Lani	Shimer,	Publicity	
	
	
	
	

Editors	Note:	Photos	on	next	page		
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Alpha	Zeta,	Eugene	
	
	
Covid	Safe	Meeting	
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Delta	Kappa,	Hood	River	
	
	
Oh,	what	a	year	it	has	been!	Hopefully	all	of	you	were	able	to	spend	
some	time	with	your	family	during	the	holidays,	whether	in	person	or	
virtually.	At	this	time,	anything	we	are	able	to	do	for	our	communities	
and/or	citizens	is	of	the	utmost	importance	as	everyone	is	being	hurt	by	
this	pandemic	one	way	or	another.	
	
In	our	last	issue	I	mentioned	awards	received	by	some	of	our	members	
but	was	unaware	of	a	couple	of	them:	First	Place	for	Circle	of	Life,	Third		
Place	for	Easter	Seals	and	Hope	for	Heroes	participant.	Congratulations	
again	ladies!	
	
Although	we	did	not	meet	in	December,	"Santa's	elves"	were	busy	
decorating	Christmas	trees	for	Brookside	Manor	and	Memory	Care.	
Residents	couldn't	have	trees	indoors	because	of	COVID	so	we	
decorated	trees	outside	their	windows	so	they	could	enjoy	them.	They	
were	so	appreciative	and	that	made	our	day	--	lots	of	smiles!	In	fact	they	
are	still	up	until	the	end	of	the	month	since	the	staff	said	the	residents	
are	really	enjoying	them.	
	
We	were	also	able	to	bring	smiles	to	children	in	our	area	by	participating	
in	the	Les	Schwab	"Helping	Hands"	Drive.	The	barrel	was	empty	when	
we	arrived	and	full	when	we	left!		
	
Currently	we	are	providing	several	birdfeeders/birdseed	at	Brookside	
Manor	for	their	residents.	They	have	had	a	couple	of	COVID	cases	and	
can't	leave	their	rooms	so	hopefully	this	will	be	some	entertainment	for	
them.	
	
This	was	the	first	year	we	participated	in	the	"Helping	Hands"	Drive	and	
Brookside	Manor	and	we	hope	to	continue.	
	
Be	safe	and	watch	out	for	one	another!!	
	
Rhen	Adamson	
	
	
	
	
	

Editors	Note:	Photos	on	next	page		
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Delta	Kappa,	Hood	River	
	
	
	
Debbie,	Vicki,	Penny,	Pattie	&		
grandson	Liam	setting	up	birdfeeders	
	at	Brookside	Manor	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	Santa’s	“Elves”	decorating	Christmas	trees	for	
	 	 	 	 	 	Brookside	Manor,		
	 	 	 	 	 	(L-R)	Rhen,	Tami,	Debbie,	Jewel	&	Penny	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
The	end	result	of	a	fun	afternoon	Christmas		
shopping	for	children	of	the	community	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	Santa’s	helpers	(Debbie,	Rhen,	Penny)	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	deliver	toys	to	Les	Schwab	“Helping	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	Hands”	Drive	
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And	then	she	said…	
well,	I	think	I’m	OK	but	every	now	and	again	….		It’s	gone	on	so	long	and	there	doesn’t	seem	to	
be	much	in	sight	to	end	it	and…	I	almost	jumped	my	UPS	driver	the	other	day	for	a	hug!	
	

	…so,	I	just	try	to	stay	busy.		I’ve	found	some	purpose	to	my	days.	I	hate	to	walk	but	I	
know	I	should.		I	sleep	better	when	I’m	tired	and	I	get	tired	when	I	do	something	physical.		And,	
it’s	not	just	my	body	but	my	brain.		TV	won’t	do	it!		I’ve	tied	puzzles;	both	word	and	picture	
puzzles...And	I	read.		Oh,	my	goodness,	there’s	no	end	to	the	places	I	can	go	and	the	things	I	can	
get	into	and	out	of	and	the	personalities	I	can	meet	and…	it	just	doesn’t	end.		I	love	that	are	
‘other	worlds’	in	a	book!	
	

	I’m	staying	connected	to	people	I	know.		I’ve	travelled	to	places	I	never	thought	I’d	go	
on	the	internet.	Surprising	how	entertaining	that	is	and	where	it	leads	because	I	can	go	
ANYWHERE	and	see	anything	I	want..	even	in	a	foreign	language	the	pictures	are	amazing!		I	
actually	set	my	iPhone	alarm	for	½	hour	increments	so	I	don’t	sit	all	day	and	forget	I	can	walk	
upright!	I’ve	planned	the	trip	I’ll	take	as	soon	as	this	is	over.		Working	out	the	details	now,	as	a	
matter	of	fact.	
	

	I	miss	hugs.		Oh,	gosh,	I	miss	‘real’	hugs.	Like	I	said..	good	thing	I’ve	known	my	‘brown	
man’	for	years.		He’d	understand,	but	still….	
	

	I	quit	letting	myself	sleep	til	I	got	up.		I’ve	set	my	alarm	so	there’s	a	beginning	and	an	
end	to	my	days.	That	helped.	I	found	my	inner	clock	wasn’t	working	so	well	without	defined	
parameters	and	I’d	sleep	so	late	I	didn’t	much	see	the	point	of	getting	up.	But	I’m	still	not	
dressing	every	day	and	have	no	idea	if	my	bra	will	ever	be	filled	again.	
	

	I’ve	wanted	to	get	a	cat	or	a	dog.		It’s	not	out	of	the	question	but	not	really	feasible	for	
me	with	a	son	with	allergies.		I	still	might	though...	
	

	Eating	regular	meals	is	advised.		Right.		Like	that’s	realistic	for	me.		I	am	trying	though.	
	

	I	do	watch	the	news	at	least	once	a	day…	but,	not	at	night.		It’s	good	to	be	informed	but	
no	need	to	dwell	on	what	may	change	before	morning.	
	

	Mostly	I	reach	out	to	friends	and	loved	ones	at	least	three	times	a	week	if	not	more.	
Hearing	their	voices	is	lovely	and	warm	and	I	know	we	walk	together	in	our	hearts.	
	

“No	matter	what	assaults	the	human	heart	and	deadens	the	mind…	
it	won’t	sever	the	HOPE	as	long	as	heartfelt	words	

can	reach	out	and	grab	hold	of	a	friend	to	laugh	with.”	
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I	Call	Shotgun…	
	

Winter	Meeting	202
1	

	
When:	Satu

rday	Feb	2
0,	2021	

10:00	am	start	time,	end	tim
e	TBA	

	
Where:	At	y

our	home	through
	ZOOM	

	
Agenda	to

	come	

	
Sure	wou

ld	be	won
derful	if	w

e	had	100
%	

membership	at
tendance!

!		

Convention	2021	
	
When:	To	Be	Announced	

	
Where:	Best	Western	Plus	Hood	River		

	
Stay	Tuned	for	more	information	to	

come		
	

IMPORTANT!!!		
	
We	are	looking	into	rescheduling	our	State	Convention	from	April	23-25	to	a	later	date.		
This	will	give	a	little	more	time	in	which	to	get	the	vaccines	to	those	who	need	it	and	for	
the	state	to	open	restaurants	and	other	venues.		It	will	still	take	place	at	the	Best	
Western	Plus	Hood	River	Inn.		We	desperately	need	to	see	each	other	in	person,	and	we	
are	hoping	and	praying	for	this	long-awaited	reunion!	
		
	
	
	
	

Editors	Note:	Per	Linda	-	Changing	the	date	has	nothing	to	do	with	the	cutoff	dates	for	
chapter	reports.		All	reports	are	still	due	by	April	1.		
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Treasurers	Report	
11/10/2020	to	1/12/2021	
	
	
Beginning	Balance	11/10/2021 	 	 	 	 	 	

	12398.14	
	

	Income	
	 	 	State	Dues 	 	 	 	120.00	

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	120.00	

	
	

	Expense	
	 	 	President’s	Yearbook	overpayment	 			30.00	
	 	 	Grapevine 	 	 	 			68.00	
	 	 	Leadership	Registration	2nd	vice 	145.00	
	 	 	State	Website	Renewal	 	 	215.88	

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	458.88	

	
	
	
Ending	Balance 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	12059.26	
	
Certificate	of	Deposit 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

			4085.07	
	 	Matures	July	2021	


